ES&S Comments on the Disposition of Requirements from 2002 VSS, Volume I

	Reference  
	Comment

	Use of assembler language
	Background:  The FEC 2002 Standard required that software associated with the logical and numerical vote data use a higher-level programming language.  Section 4.2.1 of the draft added to this “with support of exception handling.”  

The NASED Technical Committee has previously ruled that assembler code is permitted as long as the code meets all other requirements.  The draft of the IEEE P1583 VSS also makes allowances for use of assembler code as long as software structure requirements are satisfied.

We request that NIST and the TGDC consider allowance of assembler code in new or revised source code standards, as long as all other software structural requirements are met. 



	Application of source code standards
	The development of modern systems frequently makes use of software components that originate from multiple sources.  With standards in mind, newly developed application level programs can be made compliant with relative ease.  On the other hand, enforcement of source code standards and the applicability of such standards uniformly across software components created by other suppliers such as with COTS, or COTS which may be slightly modified or customized, is not practical.  Additionally, certain low level routines, such as hardware drivers, can be constrained by the nature of the function or by the environment in which they exist (memory and speed), demanding a more streamlined structure.  Any new standard needs to consider the varied uses of source code, environments, and COTS when applying source code standards.  




